

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Los Angeles Region

Recipient of the 2001 Environmental Leadership Award from Keep California Beautiful



Linda S. Adams
Agency Secretary

320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013

Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles

Arnold Schwarzenegger Governor

November 6, 2006

Mr. Steve Granade, Environmental Engineer Naval Base Ventura County Environmental Division, Code N45V 311 Main Road, Suite #1 Point Mugu, CA 93042-5000

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS FOR OZONE INJECTION – PACIFIC AND ISLIP ROADS, NAVAL BASE VENTURA COUNTY, CONSTRUCTION BATTALION CENTER, PORT HUENEME, CALIFORNIA (SLIC NO. 281A, SITE ID NO. 16548, FILE NO. 94-073, ORDER NO. R4-2005-0030, SERIES 021, CI-8923)

Dear Mr. Granade:

In our letter dated July 19, 2005, we informed you that the subject discharge is regulated under Order No. R4-2005-0030 (Series No. 021), which also serves as your Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR).

By letter dated September 30, 2005, Paul Dahlen, PhD., the Arizona State University researcher coordinating the ozone injection project, notified the Regional Board that there would be no ozone discharge because of budget restrictions. Therefore, the WDR is no longer required.

Coverage under Board Order No. R4-2002-0030, for the subject facility, is hereby terminated.

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Arthur Heath at (213) 576-6733 or Mr. Peter Raftery at (213) 576-6724.

Sincerely,

Jonathan S. Bishop Executive Officer

cc: Mr. David Penaro, Ventura County Public Works

Dr. Paul Dahlen, Ph.D., Arizona State University